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4 ALBERT EMBANKMENT 
LONDRES SE1 7SR 

Téléphone : +44 (0)20 7735 7611 Télécopieur : +44(0)20 7587 3210 
 
 

Lettre circulaire No 4271/Add.1 
14 mai 2020 

 
 
Destinataires : Tous les Membres de l'OMI 

Organisations intergouvernementales 
Organisations non gouvernementales bénéficiant du statut consultatif 

 
Objet : Communication du Gouvernement de la République fédérale du Nigéria 
 
 
Le Gouvernement de la République fédérale du Nigéria a envoyé la communication ci-jointe*, 
datée du 13 mai 2020, en demandant qu'elle soit diffusée par l'Organisation. 
 
 

*** 

 
*  En anglais seulement. 





Nigeria High Commission

Office of the Alternate Permanent 

Representative (APR) of Nigeria to

International Maritime Organization (IMO)
Nigeria House, 9 Northumberland Avenue, London WC2N 5BX

Tel: 44 (0) 207 389 0785 Ext. 248

The Secretary-General, 
International Maritime Organization 
4 Albert Embankment 
London SE1 7SR 
United Kingdom 

His Excellency, 

DECLARATION TO KEEP NIGERIAN PORTS OPEN 

The office of the Alternate Permanent Representative (APR) of Nigeria to the International Maritime 
Organization (IMO) presents its compliment.

Recognising that the maritime sector plays a critical role in
via sea-lanes, and in its drive to support and facilitate shipping
keep its ports open and operational by adopting
COVID-19 pandemic. We wish to remark that 
Authority, Ms Hadiza Bala Usman, holds the current Vice
declaration (attached with this letter
Ministry of Transportation (also attached with
Organization for communication to IMO Member States

Yours faithfully, 

Engr Anas K. SULEIMAN 
(Nigeria’s Technical Adviser/Deputy-APR to IMO)
For: APR-IMO 

Nigeria High Commission

Office of the Alternate Permanent 

Representative (APR) of Nigeria to

International Maritime Organization (IMO)
Nigeria House, 9 Northumberland Avenue, London WC2N 5BX

Tel: 44 (0) 207 389 0785 Ext. 248; Direct Line: +44 (0) 20 7389 0785

DECLARATION TO KEEP NIGERIAN PORTS OPEN AND OPERATIONAL AMID COVID

the Alternate Permanent Representative (APR) of Nigeria to the International Maritime 
Organization (IMO) presents its compliment.

that the maritime sector plays a critical role in transporting more than 80% of the world's 
its drive to support and facilitate shipping, the Nigerian Ports Authority has declared to 

open and operational by adopting safe and best industry practices in the midst of the
We wish to remark that the Managing Director/Chief Executive

Authority, Ms Hadiza Bala Usman, holds the current Vice-Chair of IMO’s Facilitation (FAL) Committee
attached with this letter), was forwarded to the Nigeria's APR-IMO Offic

(also attached with this letter) for conveyance to the Inte
IMO Member States. 

APR to IMO)

International Maritime Organization (IMO)
Nigeria House, 9 Northumberland Avenue, London WC2N 5BX

20 7389 0785

13th  May 2020 

AMID COVID-19 PANDEMIC

the Alternate Permanent Representative (APR) of Nigeria to the International Maritime 

more than 80% of the world's goods 
Nigerian Ports Authority has declared to 

best industry practices in the midst of the global 
/Chief Executive, Nigerian Ports 

Chair of IMO’s Facilitation (FAL) Committee. The 
IMO Office by the supervising 
to the International Maritime 
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